[image: image1.png]


[image: image1.png]


TO:

Mayor Katz



Commissioner, Francesconi



Commissioner, Sten



Commissioner, Saltzman



City Auditor, Blackmer



Tim Grewe, Chief Administrative Officer

FROM:
Yvonne L. Deckard

DATE:

September 9, 2002

SUBJECT:
Ordinance Approving “Controlled Class” Designation

The attached Ordinance is being filed for Council consideration on Wednesday, September 18, 2002.  The ordinance requests approval of a controlled class designation and compensation for a for the classification of Computer-Aided Dispatch (CAD) Software Engineer for a period of two years.  There are currently two employees who will be impacted by this action.

Background

On April 5, 2002, Council approved the Human Resources Administrative Rules, which included a new provision for “Compensation for Controlled Classes.” The provision allows the Human Resources Director to recommend to Council the designation of a classification as a “controlled class” and to establish pay at a rate necessary to accomplish critical work which cannot be accommodated within the current compensation schedule.    

The Bureau of Information Technology requested consideration of the Computer-Aided Dispatch (CAD) Software Engineer classification.  The Bureau of Human Resources has determined that retaining the current incumbents due to their knowledge and experience with the proprietary software systems at the Bureau of Emergency Communications meets the exceptional circumstances criteria of the HR Administrative Rule.
The employees in affected positions were recently reclassified as a result of changes to the non-represented employee classification and compensation structure and the maximum pay range assigned to the new classification is significantly lower than their current pay rate. While the study provided for most non-represented employees whose pay was reduced through structure changes were able to have their pay red-circled until the range catches up to their rate of pay prior to the study, these employees were not eligible to be “red-circled” at their current pay rate due to their temporary appointment status.  The controlled class designation allows the employees to be generally red-circled at their pre-non-rep study rates. 

Page Two—Controlled Class Designation Ordinance

Recommendation

I recommend that the Mayor and City Council approve the recommended controlled class designation and establish a range for this class during the period that it is designated a controlled class.

If you have any questions, please call Anna Kanwit (3-5219) or David Rhys (3-3507).  
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